Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting
February 4, 2015
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were James Connolly, Barbara Dowd, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski and Bob Gould. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd.  Monica Blondin, Kathy Carey, Steve Moore, Tom O’Brien, Sarah White and Mayor Donna Holaday were absent. 
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the January 7, 2015 meeting were approved as written on a motion by Ms. Dowd; seconded by Ms. Edson. 
Policy Review

Ms. Dadd distributed copies of the Video Surveillance Policy. Although this policy is not particularly old, a review of the policy may be needed.  Board members will discuss at the next meeting.
FY16 Budget
Ms. Dadd told the board that she has completed the preliminary budget.  Final budgets, including requests for capital improvement funds, are due February 13th.  She said that she will be seeking capital funds for carpet replacement in the Archival Center and the 2nd and 3rd floor stack areas.  The roof is in need of replacement and these funds will be sought by the Facilities Manager in coordination with funding for other city roof projects.
Art Appraisal 
Ms. Dadd told the Board that she contacted and had responses from two appraisers. One provided a cost estimate for the project. Neither does furniture appraisals but could make a referral to someone who does. Mr. Connolly and Ms. Edson each suggested a local appraiser and said that they would provide contact information. Ms. Dadd will follow up on these and will email a copy of the art/furniture inventory to each Board member.
Status of Projects

Ms. Dadd updated the Board on the status of projects.  
HVAC retro-commissioning – The last commissioning/balancing meeting took place today.  On March 10th, there will be a state inspection of all of the green communities’ grant projects.

Storm Windows – The storm window work is coming to an end. Storms have been installed in all areas of the old building and seem to have made a significant difference in several of them, including the Program Room. Other needed window work has been identified during the course of the installation and Ms. Dadd told the Board that she approved this work, to be funded from the State Aid account.
Upgrade for video surveillance cameras – The Friends of the Library received, on behalf of the library, an award to install upgraded video surveillance cameras. This work will be scheduled once the window project is completed.
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs 
Children’s Room:
Allison Driscoll provided the following report:

January was a great month for story time! Mother Goose had 70 attendees and Preschool story time had 63, both great numbers considering there were three sessions of each instead of four, because of snow closures. Wonderful Ones had 132 attendees across eight sessions, and Library Babies had 130 across the same number.

Although there were only five attendees at the half-day movie, those who did come had a great time. The clay art program had 15 attendees. Lastly, the scavenger hunt had 20 participants and there have been inquiries about another one. Total attendance for the month was 435 people over 27 programs, for an average of about 16 people per program. Staff answered 573 questions.

In February, offerings will include story time, a half-day movie, bingo and a scavenger hunt, complemented by exciting vacation week activities. Special programs will include a Frozen sing-along, a read-a-thon, two craft programs, an origami workshop, and a nature-themed story time with visitors from the Parker River National Wildlife Refuge! 
Teen Loft: 
Jessica Hilbun provided the following report:
January was an exciting month in the Teen Loft, with the grand opening of the new and improved 3rd floor space. The opening coincided with the 3-day long Midterm Madness event. The teens were able to study for midterms in the new space, as well as the Program Room, which was reserved exclusively for their use during exams. Snacks and study supplies were provided for them, and seniors from the National Honor Society came in to work as tutors as well. The event was a huge success! We hosted 40 teens the first day, 20 the second day, and 10 the final day. It's definitely something to repeat during final exams. In addition to Midterm Madness, there was one craft event in which 13 teens made origami hedgehogs out of old books. At January's Dumbledore's Army event, 10 teens made Harry Potter tote bags.
Adult Programs:

Novel Ideas: NPL’s Fiction Book Club for Adults –February 11 – Flight Behavior
Just the Facts Book Club: Nonfiction for Adults –February 24 - The River of Doubt
Film Club – February 4 – Cutie and the Boxer
Other programs :  Feb. 12 – Dare to Prepare : A Pre-Permit Program for Teens and Parents ; Feb. 13 – Teen Valentine’s Day Party ; Feb. 14 – FOL Kids’ Book Sale and Magic Show ; Feb. 21 -  Coombs Wharf and Lower Bartlet Wharf : What Can we Learn from Archaeology? ; Feb. 22 – The History of Ragtime with Deborrah Wyndham ; Feb. 25 – Reading Glasses: A 20/30 Something Book Group ; Feb. 26 – Senior Social Hour
January Statistics
Lynn Marks provided circulation statistics for January. The library was open 25 fewer hours than last January, but there were not commensurate decreases in circulation. In fact, there were increases in: teen books, Overdrive, adult and children’s DVDs, and children’s CDs. However, based on recent circulation decreases, staff has begun discussing ways to improve circulation. The following changes have been instituted as a result:  The circulation limits on certain types of items have been loosened. Circulation limits are now: 2 books to go, 2 hot DVDs, 10 DVDs, 10 audiobooks, 10 music CDs, 10 magazine (20 items/checkout total)                                                                                                                  2. The most recent issues of magazines are now allowed to circulate. 
Additional feedback will be gleaned from an upcoming user survey. A suggestion was made to include a study of other libraries’ policies as part of the long range planning process.
Other
1. Books in Bloom – Ms. Dadd told the Board that the fourth annual Books in Bloom event will take place on Saturday, April 11th.  This fundraiser is offered in cooperation with the Newburyport Horticultural Society.
2. Reading Challenge – Mr. Moore and Ms. White completed several categories of the reading challenge and encouraged their colleagues to participate.
The February library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for February. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15PM on a motion by Mr. Connolly; seconded by Mr. Gould.  The next meeting will take place on March 4, 2015 at 5:15PM.






Respectfully submitted,







Cynthia Dadd






Recording Secretary

